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	TOWN OF HOPEDALE

78 Hopedale Street - P.O. Box 7

Hopedale, Massachusetts 01747
Tel: 508-634-2203     Fax: 508-634-2200


	Finance Committee



October 7th, 2020 Meeting Minutes
6:00 pm, via Zoom
The Chair Called the Meeting to Order at 6:05 pm

Attendees:

Finance Committee


Present:


D. Comastra, C. Hodgens, K. Hopkins, D. Madigan, P. Maloney, C. Strapponi

Absent: 

E. Callahan, D. Piatt

Additional people present

Karen Crebase, Superintendent of Schools

Lou Arcudi, Board of Selectmen

Lori Hampsch, School Committee


Diana Schindler, Town Administrator


Carole Mullen, Director, Council on Aging

Due to a severe storm the first several minutes of the meeting were not recorded.  Audio begins at 8:27 with Superintendent Karen Crebase speaking.



Votes:  
1. A motion was made to approve the minutes of September 24, 2020. All voted in favor – with the exception of C. Strapponi abstaining.
Events:
1. The Committee welcomed a new member, Patrick Maloney. Patrick provided a brief introduction – including his experience as a business owner in town.

The main purpose of the evening’s meeting was to discuss next steps in the development of the Town’s FY’21 budget.  A variety of items were discussed:
2. Diana Schindler provided a brief commentary on the latest options to reduce the budget shortfall. She discussed the budget to actual spend year-to-date.
a. Diana did not recommend cutting the public safety, or public health, budgets.
b. She stressed the challenges of cutting the budgets for most departments any further – without a significant resulting decrease in town services.
3. Karen Crebase provided a commentary on the School Committee meeting on the previous evening - $12,386,000 is the agreed upon number.  This will result in personnel reductions for the department: 2 ABA Techs, 1.5 or 2 Teaching positions, reduction to technology, building and instructional costs.
4. Diana Schindler commented on reductions identified by her and the Town Treasurer, Stephanie L’Etalien.   
a. $19,000 pensions due to early payment
b. $8,000 in fuel budget reduction – affects Police, Highway and possibly busses; it is one general line for the town vehicles to utilize
5. Diana Schindler discussed other options to be considered that are sustainable:
c. the potential to regionalize dispatch services in the Police Department; ultimately consensus was reached to have it remain in the FY ‘21 budget
d. reduction of 1 employee at the Bancroft Library, but could impact our lending system
e. reduction of 1 employee in the Highway Department, saving of health insurance, utilize contractor to plow
f. generation of revenue through business development  
6. Aspects of health insurance costs and savings were discussed.
g. Since July 2020 there were 4 retirements and those individuals have been replaced; those individuals did opt to take a health insurance benefit
h. Some employees have reached the age of 26 and can no longer utilize their parent’s plan and have had to join the health insurance program
i. Others have had a change within their household resulting in the need to take health insurance through the Town
7. Stipends for Town Board members were discussed and debated; ultimately consensus was reached to not restore the line item
8.  The Snow and Ice account was discussed for potential reduction, but clarification of the requirement to fund at the previous year’s level is a state level regulation.
9. The potential for a pay-as-you-throw program and reduction of tonnage was discussed.  Diana Schindler commented it is something that can be considered in future years.
10. Carole Mullen suggested a $25,000 adjustment with the overlay account to suspend the Senior Tax Credit/Work-off program for this year due to the uncertainty with the pandemic.
11. Karen Crebase and Lori Hampsch discussed the change in Chapter 70 and Unrestricted General Government Aide amounts from the state and how they were incorporated into the current, proposed FY ’21 budget; adjustments were made upon verification with the Department of Local Services website data.
12. A discussion of presentation items for Board of Selectmen and/or Town Meeting (top sheet, narrative, formal overlay request to Board of Assessors, etc).  
The Finance Committee will meet on October 14 at 6:00pm to finalize the FY ’21 budget, update the top sheet, and make recommendations on articles on the Town Meeting Warrant.
The Chair called the meeting to Adjournment at 8:01 pm.  
Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth S. Callahan

Recording Secretary

Hopedale Finance Committee
